
LANDFILL COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

September 6th, 2022 

4:15 P.M. 

 

Present:  Ben Bridges, DeWayne Ramsey, Nathan Pilgreen and L.W. Nolan.  Absent:  None.  

Also present:  Johnny Buckley, Brenda Abercrombie, Ceis Nyegaard, Milas Davidson and Justin 

Echols. 

 

Mr. Bridges called the meeting to order.  Mr. Pilgreen led the group in prayer.   

 

Motion Mr. Nolan, seconded by Mr. Ramsey and declared adopted by unanimous vote to 

approve the agenda as written. 

 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Nolan to approve the minutes of the August 2nd, 

2022 meeting.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

A discussion was held regarding a sewer use fee with the Town of Farmerville.  Mr. Bridges, Mr. 

Buckley, Mr. Nolan, Mrs. Abercrombie and the Secretary/Treasurer met with representatives 

from the town last week.  The discussion consisted of the Landfill connecting to Lyft Station No. 

10 and discharging Leachate through it.  This would save several thousand dollars a year on 

testing fees.  The jury would be responsible for installing some sort of Lyft/Pump station on jury 

property.  The jury would be responsible for the utilities.  The jury would also pay for the Force 

Main.  After the Force Main is built, it would then be donated to the Town of Farmerville and 

they would be responsible for the maintenance.  The jury will pay $3.00 per thousand gallons of 

water that is sent to the sewer.    Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Ramsey to 

recommend to the full jury that the Union Parish Police Jury/Landfill enter into an 

agreement to tie onto the Town of Farmerville’s sewer connection; hire Riley Engineering 

to prepare the plans and specs for connecting the Force Main and the Lyft Station for the 

Leachate to be delivered to the Town of Farmerville and authorize the President to execute 

any necessary documents.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Motion Mr. Ramsey, seconded by Mr. Nolan to recommend to the full jury to authorize the 

Secretary/Treasurer to advertise for bids for two (2) front load garbage trucks.  Motion 

carried unanimously. 

 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Ramsey to recommend to the full jury to authorize 

the Secretary/Treasurer to advertise for bids for front load dumpsters.  Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

There being no more business to come before the committee, Mr. Bridges declared the 

meeting adjourned upon motion by Mr. Ramsey and duly seconded by Mr. Pilgreen on this 

the 6th day of September, 2022     

 

Ben Bridges, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary/Treasurer 


